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July 30, 2025 
 
Department of Homeland Security and Emergency Management Partners in Preparedness 
 
 
Good morning: 
 
As some of you may know DHS/FEMA released the Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for the 2025 Homeland 
Security Grant Program (HSGP), 2025 Emergency Management Performance Grant Program (EMPG) and the 2025 
Nonprofit Security Grant Program (NSGP). These documents are attached for your review. There is an extremely 
short application period, and applications are due from the New Mexico Department of Homeland Security and 
Emergency Management to FEMA on 8/11/2025. Therefore, DHSEM will require a quick turn-around for your 
applications. The deadline for submitting your application is Tuesday, 8/5/2025 at 11:59 p.m. 
 
A template for the investment justification for the 2025 HSGP grant has not been received. However, we anticipate 
information like last year’s documents will be required and have attached a 2025 SHSGP Local Application based on 
that format. The attached Investment Justification FY NSGP is the application template for the 2025 Nonprofit grant. 
Please review the NOFOs that pertain to your organization and complete the appropriate application.  
 
NOTE: The NOFOs and attached 2025 DHS Terms and Conditions contain some requirements that have not been 
previously applied to these grants. It is strongly suggested you read through the applicable NOFOs and the Terms & 
Conditions and determine whether your organization will agree to abide by all requirements in these documents. As 
of this morning, DHS/FEMA has not published a 2025 Preparedness Grants Manual (PGM), but if they do, 
requirements included in the new PGM will also apply. 
 
Please email dhsem-grantsmanagement@state.nm.us if you have any questions and we will do the best to answer 
based on the information we have received from DHS/FEMA. 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
 
Valli Wasp 
Grants Management Bureau Chief 
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